
June 3,2024 

Ann Marie Winter, Executive Director 
Area Agency on Aging of Pasco Pinellas, Inc. 
9549 Kroger Blvd, Suite 100 
St. Petersburg, FL 33702 

Ms. Winter and Staff, 
  I am writing to letter to officially inform you that Community Aging and 
Retirement Services, Inc. dba CARES will no longer be administering the 
Older Americans Act (OAA) – IIIB portion of our Contract.  After much 
review and consideration, it is with a heavy heart that we request the 
immediate termination of the OAA IIIB contract effective June 4, 2024. We 
will keep our contractual agreement of the 90 day term.  

We respectfully request your patience as we move forward with our efforts to 
improve operations and efficiency within our organization.  Our clients will 
continue to be serviced during this transition and no other program will be 
affected by this decision. 

We ask that your plans to decrease the number of participants we currently 
provide services for in the OAA IIIB program be shared with us so we may 
plan and prepare our staff and clients appropriately. 

Thank you for your understanding and support. 

Kind Regards, 
Kristin Amato RN, BSN 
President /CEO 
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